

October Meeting Highlights


Forty-eight members of the Pittsburgh and Huntington District gathered at the Lafayette Hotel in Marietta, Ohio for the October 13th meeting.  President Lonnie Todd was unable to attend the meeting so Huntington President Omer Coleman presided over the luncheon meeting.  Omer welcomed members and recognized the meeting speaker: Barry Palmer, President & CEO of the Waterways Council, Inc.  Only notes concerning the Pittsburgh district are included in this newsletter.
Coast Guard News


LT Mike Anderson notified the group that CDR Briggs was unable 
to attend the meeting due to a Commanding Officer’s Meeting in 
New Orleans.  He addressed the following issues:
· Due to priorities set for the Coast Guard, there will be an increased presence of officials on the water.  
· The Coast Guard Port Assessment Team consisting of five members has been completed.  The team conducted announced visits to facilities but did not include vessel boarding.  This Assessment Team will evaluate potential vulnerability and measures to improve security in these areas in a report that will be available at a later meeting.

· From the past high water incident, several issues have arisen in regards to recreational vessels not being claimed.  Also, calls regarding property owners refusing to release/return boats that grounded on their property.
· Due to personnel issues, the Coast Guard is taking initiatives to dispose of pollution trailers.  Conversations are being conducted to turn over these trailers and maintenance of the equipment to the Three Rivers Pollution Response Council (TRPRC).

· Admiral Duncan will be visiting the Pittsburgh area in late November.   

Chief Morgan reported on the following:

· With the upcoming presidential elections, companies must maintain vigilance in regards to suspicious behavior.  If suspicious behavior is demonstrated, pass information onto local officials and/or Coast Guard.  If possible, a license plate number should be obtained.
· It is vital that when facility security officers contact information changes (phone and fax numbers, etc.) immediate notification must be forwarded to Coast Guard officials.

· Marvin Perrett will be visiting the Pittsburgh area and addressing local students.  

Army Corps of Engineers

COL Stephen Hill presented the attached report to the membership.  (See Attachment 1)

COL Hill stressed that the Corp is continually reorganizing and economizing to better utilize tax dollars allotted to them.  


Emergency funding has been provided to the Emsworth Lock & Dam to complete repairs necessary due to age and deterioration.  Since the recent high water incident, shoaling issues below the Emsworth dam are being addressed.  

National Weather Service

William Drzal was unable to attend the meeting.  However, the attached weather report has been provided for the membership to review.  (See Attachment 1)

Port of Pittsburgh Commission 

Mary Ann Bucci
notified the membership that Water Taxi Service report evaluating the viability of this type of service will be forthcoming.


The Smart Lock Project is continuing the testing process and a demonstration will be scheduled before the end of year at the Emsworth Lock and Dam only.  Barge companies will be invited to participate.


The Port is working with the Appalachian Regional Commission to schedule a joint inland rivers conference.  Additional details will be forwarded to the membership at a later date.


The web site is currently being updated in an effort to make it more interactive. 
Navigation Committee Report
Dick Ehringer was not in attendance.  No report was provided.
 
Legislative Committee Report


Mark Devinney deferred to Barry Palmer’s presentation that will provide the latest budgeting updates.
Speaker Presentation

Barry Palmer addressed the joint meeting and provided the following update:
· The House Appropriations (with the leadership of Chair David Hobson, Energy & Water Development Committee) has increased spending from 270 million to 380 million.  It also set the Savings & Slippage rate at only 1.5%.  With Congress continuing operations under a Continuing Resolution, no further action is expected until after November 15th.

· The Emsworth Rehabilitation and the Lower Mon Project must be priorities for the Pittsburgh District.

Other Meeting Comments


No additional comments were made at the meeting.

Reminder: Rex Woodward’s term on the Port of Pittsburgh Commission Board will end August 2005.  Recommendations for the open position should be forwarded to Lonnie or Cheryll as soon as possible.  The names along with resumes are forwarded to the governor’s office where the decision is made.  

October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for November 10th at the Chartiers Country Club.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.    Please call, email or fax the response form below by November 5, 2004 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting. 
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
November 10, 2004 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:
  Menu:
Tossed Green Salad w/Cracked Peppercorn Dressing


Penne Pasta w/Grilled Chicken in Marinara Sauce


Green Beans Almondine


Warm Apple Crisp
  Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Friday, November 5th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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